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EAPPI Web Pages

EAPPI has a newly remodelled website. Check it out at: http://eappi.org  Let us know any feedback you have. We plan to keep it regularly updated with new articles and information. There are news updates, a picture gallery, information about the history of the programme and we plan to add a video gallery too. You can read the latest reports from serving EAs in the “Eyewitnesses” section of news and find ways to support and become involved in EAPPI.   

Solidarity demonstration at Erez crossing:  ‘End the Siege in Gaza’
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On Saturday, 26 January, the EAPPI Group 25, together with the EAPPI Jerusalem staff and staff from the Jerusalem Interchurch Centre, joined the solidarity convoy organized by the Israeli peace organization, Gush Shalom, to the Erez crossing to Gaza. (Simultaneously, at the other end of Gaza, were the remarkable scenes of the fence coming down and Gazans going on mass shopping trips in Egypt.) 
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The wave of solidarity was impressive! Around 2000 Israelis, Palestinians and Internationals  arrived in busses and cars from all over Israel to join the convoy and the demonstration which followed at Erez crossing. The participants were asked to bring basic supplies such as flour, oil, salt and milk powder to be handed over to the long suffering people in Gaza. 

At present EAPPI has no presence in Gaza. By participating in the demonstration and delivering some essential supplies, the Palestinian people of Gaza see a sign of care and the offer of hope that they are not forgotten by the Israeli and Palestinian peace movements nor by the international community who were able to accompany them to the crossing in a sign of solidarity and encouragement.

Communication Officer
From February 1, Ms Irene Akra-Atallah from Beit Hanina, East Jerusalem will join the Jerusalem Office staff as Communication and Advocacy Officer. Ms Akra-Atallah has degrees from the Hebrew University in English and Sociology as well as a Masters in Public Communications from the University of Westminster, London. We welcome her to the EAPPI staff in Jerusalem.
International Church Action for Peace in Palestine and Israel : 4-10 June 2008
With over 450 former Ecumenical Accompaniers back in their home countries in mid 2008, we hope that as many former EAs as possible will be active during the week, with a focal point in touch with them in each country. Current EAs serving in the field will be joining initiatives of local Church communities and Church Related Organizations.
The action week is part of the Palestine Israel Ecumenical Forum (a WCC initiative that was launched in June 2007).  It is oriented toward peacemaking. The goal is to build a tradition around 4-10 June.  The hope is that the week will be a landmark that draws us forward and becomes linked to year-round actions. Watch the EAPPI website for links to the ICAPPI information.
Week of Prayer for Christian Unity
Between Saturday 19 and Sunday 27, each evening prayers were offered in different churches across the city of Jerusalem and in other towns in Palestine and Israel marking the 100th anniversary of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. Starting in the Holy Sepulchre, prayer services – on the theme, “pray without ceasing” – took place in many of the main churches and traditions.
Group 25
Group 25 started their participation just before the western Christmas, and so were in perpetual celebratory mode in the first month, with the eastern, Ethiopian and Armenian Christmases all taking place in early to mid January. It is a smaller group and so changes have had to be made in their coverage of the different tasks to prioritise the absolutely essential and cover the remainder as time allows.
Christmas Events behind the Wall in Bethlehem
Having been up early on Christmas Eve to be present at the checkpoint 300, the Bethlehem EAs were joined later in the day by some others to see the Patriarchal procession, participate in the events (one South African EA was invited to offer prayer during the service at Lutheran Christmas Church) and mark Christ’s birth inside the walled city of Bethlehem. Apart from the mental effect of living behind a wall, the city of Bethlehem and the surrounding villages have suffered greatly, losing most of their agricultural land, their main source of income.
Cordoba School, Hebron
In Hebron, temperatures were minus 4 degrees centigrade for a few days in mid January and pipes froze and then burst, wasting precious water. Settlers again destroyed the newly planted garden at Cordoba school and pulled down the recently created dry stone wall which bordered the garden to keep the soil shored up. Head teacher, Reem Sharif says: ‘We will replant the garden again to provide the children with a green environment.”, The reconstruction of the wall is possible due to support by Red Crescent/ICRC. EAPPI will provide protective presence during the construction work.
Visiting Delegations
There has been a noticeable increase in groups visiting Israel and Palestine in 2007, which is expected to continue in 2008. 

In December 2007 a delegation of nine Australian Church leaders visited Jerusalem and the Holy Land to  meet with and express friendship and support for Christians in Palestine and Israel; to  meet with Jewish and Muslim faith leaders and representatives of the Israeli Government and the Palestinian Authority; and help Australians more fully understand and respond to the situation in Israel and Palestine. One of the participants wrote a blog : -  http://israel-palestine07.blogspot.com
The group “consulted widely, visiting the Old City of Jerusalem, West and East Jerusalem, Hebron, Jenin, Ramallah, Bethlehem, and refugee camps where churches are providing humanitarian support.  We met with Jewish, Christian and Muslim leaders, Israeli government and Palestinian National Authority representatives, and civic and human rights leaders.” While supporting the right of Israel to security, they emphasized the need for Palestine to have the same. And “were distressed to hear Palestinians, both Christian and Muslim, relate the suffering and fear experienced daily by large numbers of their people.  We saw and heard evidence of systematic harassment, physical and psychological oppression, widespread unemployment, poverty, and economic deprivation, resulting directly or indirectly from Israeli military occupation of the West Bank.  Their suffering compels us to respond, and we assure Palestinians of our compassion and concern.” 

The group also spent some time with EAPPI and showed support for the creation of an EAPPI coordination in Australia. EAPPI looks forward to welcome EAs from Australia.
ChainReaction 


The latest edition of ChainReaction, the EAPPI magazine, has just been published. Entitled, Welcome to my Home, the focus is on the housing situation for Palestinians, where denied permits and frequent demolitions (sometimes as collective punishment) limit the capacity of families to keep a roof over their heads.

Talks and Meetings
There are nearly 450 EAs in the 16 sending countries who are ready to share their experiences. They are available to speak to groups and to offer help and encouragement to do advocacy work and mobilise local communities to work together to seek to realise the aims of the programme: an end to occupation and a just peace for Israeli and Palestinian alike. Make contact with the National Coordinator in your country (contact details in the website) and have an EA speak to you. And then act on what you hear. 
***************************************************************************
For more information, please contact: 
Communication & Advocacy Officer +972 (0)2 628-9402 (eappi-pc@wcc-coe.org) 
International Office, Geneva +41 22 791-6108 (eappi@wcc-coe.org)

The Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme in Palestine and Israel (EAPPI) supports Palestinians and Israelis working for peace by monitoring and reporting violations of human rights and international humanitarian law, offering protection by accompanying local communities in daily activities, and by advocating with churches for a peaceful end to the Occupation. The programme, which began in 2002, is coordinated by the World Council of Churches (WCC). The WCC is a fellowship of 347 churches, in more than 100 countries in all continents from virtually all Christian traditions. Its office is in Geneva, Switzerland.  
For more information on the WCC: www.wcc-coe.org
If you have not received this newsletter directly and would like to be added to the mailing list or if you would like to be removed, please send an e-mail to the above address.
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